Dear Senator Lam,

I am writing to request an opt IN requirement for MD state standards in comprehensive sexual
education. Parents have the fundamental right to direct the upbringing of their children,
ESPECIALLY in regards to issues about sex and morality. The MD State health standards
include several teachings which many parents oppose for religious or personal reasons. It is not
the job of the state to determine which moral teachings that are fostered at home should be
superseded by the government.

Offering the opt in option will go a long way in restoring a tenuous relationship between parents
and government officials. Many parents recognize that the MD state government usurped a
great deal of control over their families since the time of covid lockdowns. We humbly ask that
you consider offering this option so that parents can determine how and what their children learn
about sex.

Thank you,
Kit Hart
Chair - Moms for Liberty - Carroll County



